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EAST STROUDSBURG AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

DRESS CODE COMMITTEE MEETING 
November 5, 2018 

Carl T. Secor Administration Building – Board Conference Room 
7:00 P.M. 

                                                                             
Minutes 

 
 
I. The Chairperson, Debbie Kulick, called the Dress Code Committee meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. 

and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.     
 
II. Board Committee members present were:  George Andrews, Keith Karkut, Debbie Kulick and Rich 

Schlameuss. 
 

   School Personnel Present:  Sue Andrews, Amy Polmounter, Rick Sanker and Renee Stevens 
 
   Community Members Present: Audry Garrett, Maria Hopkins and Darryl Sabino.  

 
III.     APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES 
 

RECOMMENDATION BY THE COMMITTEE: 
Motion was made by Keith Karkut to approve the agenda for November 5, 2018.  Motion was seconded 
by Rich Schlameuss and carried unanimously, 4-0. 

 
 

IV. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIR: 
 
 

 
 

IV. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – LIMITED TO ITEMS OF DISCUSSION  
 

A. No official public comment. 
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
 

A. Discussion was held with Administrators, staff and public attending. 
 
VI. ADVISORY RECOMMENDATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE POLICY 

REVIEW COMMITTEE AND BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

RECOMMENDATION BY THE COMMITTEE: 
It was determined that only two items of recommendation needed to be made to the Policy Review 
Committee at this time:  1. All measurement of clothing will utilize the school issued ID tags.  
                                        2. ID tags must be able to be presented upon request at any time.  They may or  
                                            may not be visible on the individual.   

 

RECOMMENDATION BY THE COMMITTEE: 
Motion was made by Keith Karkut to approve the minutes, as presented, of the October 22, 2018 meeting.  
Motion was seconded by George Andrews and carried unanimously, 4-0. 
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Additional discussion concluded that most issues have now resolved themselves and the blended 
dress code items are acceptable as those approved for the start of the year as well as those that were 
reinstated. All other rules and requirements remain the same at this time. 
 
It was determined that the committee met its purpose and there would be no further meetings.   
 

RECOMMENDATION BY THE COMMITTEE: 
Motion was made by Keith Karkut to adjourn.  Motion was seconded by Rich Schlameuss and carried 
unanimously, 4-0. 

 
VII. ADJOURNMENT:  8:17 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Debbie Kulick, 

Chairperson 


